LIBRARY BOARD MEETING MINUTES – May 17, 2016
Present:   Linda Styer,  Paul Kelly,  John Gordon, ,Scott Kunkler,  Sharon Costello, Connie Kudlack,  Deb Kropp, Janet Acker, Director- Kim Graff,

Excused:   Mary Carney 

Absent:   JR Delia, Dale Dorner

Secretary's Report
John moved to approve April minutes.   Sharon seconded.  Minutes were approved.
Treasurer's Report
Scott made a motion to accept financial report including the detail of the checks written for the month.    Linda   seconded. Motion carried.

Discussed quickbooks and computer purchase.  It may be better to put the software on the server. All agreed that it would be ok to do this.
Building
Created a wish list to send to UHLS to include in funding requests from legislature.  

Continued working on RFP for staircase to garden area.  

Friends of Conkling Hall 

John Arrighi informed the board that on May 28th 11AM at Conkling Hall there will be a meeting to discuss the transfer of he Conkling Hall building from the Presbyterian Church to the Friends of Conkling Hall.  

Sharon made a motion to send a letter to the Friends of Conkling Hall in support of the transfer of the Conkling Hall building to the Friends of Conkling Hall.  Connie seconded.  The motion carried.

Sharon said she would pen the letter and send it to the director.

Fund raising Committee
May 29th will be the cocktail party at stone crop from 4-7pm.  Tickets will be $20/person.  There will be live music from Barefoot Ladies who have donated their services.  Food donations are needed.

Rensselaerville Ramble Trail Run – Saturday June 18, 2016
Seeking business sponsors for the race.  Business sponsors have to be registered by the end of May to get their logo on the t-shirt.  

Development
Discussed appeal letter and what worked well and needs improvement.  Plan to send out letter late September or October.  

Discussed planned giving campaign.
Finance
Discussed claims auditing procedure for paying bills and aligning procedure with what OSC prefers. This includes developing a voucher system where each invoice and other documentation would have an attached voucher.  Currently we have a board member who approves each invoice.  Discussed 2 options.

1) have the board approve invoices at monthly board meetings

2) delegate the authority to one person to be a claims auditor to approve  vouchers

The board agreed to appoint a claims auditor.  The finance committee will develop the procedures and bring them back to the board.

The 990ez tax return form has been submitted by the May 15 deadline.
Regarding the financial review: the person we engaged to do the review will no longer be doing it due to personal reasons.  Sharon will look into other options.
Director's Report
The Helderberg Brewery wants to name their new Porter after the library.  

There have been problems with our internet because of our dynamic IP address.  

The new youth coordinator has been hired and has started her position.

The director has requested moneys for technology from our state senator.

Janet made a motion to accept the director's report.  Connie seconded.  The motion carried.

Some information from surveys and focus groups is becoming available.  

New Business
September Annual meeting will be coming up and new officers will be needed. 

Evaluation time is coming up.

Sharon made a motion to adjourn.  Linda seconded.  Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at  9:32 pm.
Next Board Meeting will be  June 21st at 7pm.  
